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Promoting Citizenship at ÉLUES 
 
What is a good citizen? A good citizen is someone who: 
 cares about the feelings and rights of others 
 shows concern for the safety and well-being of others 
 stays informed about issues and voices their opinion 
 conserves resources and follows the 3 R’s - reduce, reuse and recycle 
 uses their skills to make a better community and a better world 
 
What are we doing at ÉLUES to promote citizenship?   
 Students are aware of concepts such as democracy, justice and equality 
 Grade six leadership program supported by regular meetings focusing on the traits 

of a good leader. 
 Student’s voices, ideas and opinions are heard in the classroom through class 

discussions and class meetings 
 Students can express themselves without fear of embarrassment or failure 
 We aim to create an environment where every student is treated equally 
 Students are encouraged and expected to treat each other with dignity and respect 
 Peer Support and Conflict Mediation Skills are taught and reinforced by the school’s 

Peer Support Team 
 Students are aware of themselves as members of the global community and are 

encouraged to be proactive-- like organizing bake sales to raise money for children 
in another country, or recycling and saving energy 

 Students are recognized and praised for demonstrating positive citizenship skills 
 Classroom lessons focus on understanding the concepts of poverty, freedom,      
     equality and justice. 
 Every class focuses on a service learning project throughout the year benefiting 

people less fortunate than ourselves 
 Participating and raising funds for the Better World Organization who aim to bring 

care to third world students 
 AND MUCH MORE!! Scan the image below to link to our school webpage 

École Lacombe Upper Elementary School 
@ELUESchool 



School Council Happenings 
Thank you to everyone who attended our regular council meeting on January 27th, 2021. 
 

Business Arising from the Minutes: 
a) Hot Lunch Program Update WCPS Hot Lunch Program Checklist .  Ready to start the first cycle from 

February-March using four local vendors.  Is it possible to set up the option for parents to pay for several 
lunches in order to put into a pool to provide lunches for students who may not normally have the ability to 
purchase? 

b) Finalize Joint School Council Meeting  - Speaker and Date  
Noah Boaky Yiadom on Mental Health - March 24th, 7:00 (virtual):  Focus on mental health and 
wellness.  Presentation will be available to all families in Lacombe Schools. 

Correspondence & Reports: 

Treasurer’s Report— Nothing new to update as there have not been any transactions, however, School Council is 
excited to resume fundraising through our hot lunch program.   
Hunger Busters Team— We are excited to get hot lunches back up and running! 
Trustee’s Report—New superintendent hiring process has begun, it will be very difficult to replace Mr. 
Lovell.  New Assurance Model, to measure success and in seeking input from stakeholders.  Please take time to do 
the ThoughtExchange to provide your input on school district priorities, the Board wants to hear from you.  WCPS 
has seen a dramatic reduction in enrollment due to the Covid-19 pandemic.  Anticipated continued significant 
decrease in enrollment for 2021-22 resulting in significant loss in funding.  The Board will be facing some difficult 
budget decisions in the coming weeks.  The Board is talking with MLAs in early February to discuss the realities 
of the weighted moving average funding model as well as the impact Covid-19 has had on enrollment.  “Hold school 
boards harmless” from the impacts of Covid-19.  
New Business 

a)      Covid 19 Updates - Nothing new to report, but again a big thank you to parents & students!  
b)   Budget Feedback and Thoughtexchange:    
Wolf Creek Public Schools' Board of Trustees is seeking our feedback through 
ThoughtExchange, an online tool used to consult with stakeholders most affected by 
our decisions, as the Board gets ready to prepare the school division’s Three Year 
Education Plan and set its budget priorities. 
Please watch the 2021 WCPS ThoughtExchange Priority Engagement Video.   

 WCPS 2021 ThoughtExchange Priority Engagement Video 
After the video please do the ThoughtExchange to provide feedback.    

 ThoughtExchange Feedback Link 
 c) Grade Six Camp:  School Council will provide financial support to help keep costs reasonable.  This has 
been tabled for now, motion will be made at future meetings once we know more whether students will 
attend camp this year.        
d) Fundraising - Only fundraising through hot lunches at this time.   
e) Family Literacy Project 2021 :  Plans are being made for a “Literacy Blitz” week for students and 
families. 
f) 2021/2022 School Calendar - Consultation and feedback regarding earned days off (EDO). 

 g) Staff Growth Conference Supper - Motion made for School Council to support the cost of providing 
 supper for staff on one night of parent conferences (February 3 & 4). 
 

 

Future Meetings: 
What is an Inclusive School and what are GSA’s?  - Maryann LaFrance - Postponed 
until April meeting. 
 
Upcoming Meetings Dates:    
February No Meeting  March 24th – Virtual Joint School Council Meeting 
Wednesday, April 28th  Wednesday, May 26th – If needed 
June No Meeting 

 

If you have any suggestions, questions or concerns regarding the above 
School Council Happenings or if you have any items you would like included on 
future agendas, please contact the  Principal, Sonja Dykslag, at 782-7410. 

Joint School Council       
Meeting March 24, 2021         

@ 7:00 pm. 
All schools in Lacombe will 

enjoy a Virtual Joint School 
Council Meeting.  The link will 

be on the school web pages. We 
welcome Noah Boaky Yiadom 

from Alberta Health Services 
who will speak with parents 
about the Mental Health & 
Wellness for our children. 



Quality Citizenship Recognition - January 2021 
 
École Lacombe Upper Elementary School recognizes the value, necessity and 
significance of positive, contributing citizens within our school, community and 
society. It is our goal as a school, in conjunction with the home, to develop and 
enhance citizenship qualities and characteristics within individuals. This will provide an 
opportunity for every student in École Lacombe Upper  Elementary School  to work 
towards realizing his/her own personal  aspirations while making a positive contribution to 
society as a whole. Students who demonstrate behaviors as delineated in the following 
criteria shall be eligible for the Quality Citizenship Recognition Award.  
 Demonstrate positive interpersonal relationships with peers and adults.  
 Demonstrate a consistent high level of responsibility, dependability and cooperation.  
 Demonstrate a high level of consideration for the personal feelings and property of 

others.  
 Demonstrate a positive role model in terms of leadership and participation in both 

school and classroom activities.  
 
This month, the following students are being recognized as outstanding citizens and will 
be treated to a complimentary coupon for an individual pizza and pop coupon from Boston 
Pizza: 
 
Mercedes Anstey  Brodie McMillan  Logan Bjarnason  Alexa Meyer 
 
Annabelle Burnham Sophia Lomenda   Isaac Rogers  Haylee Craig 
 
Connor Brown  Lincoln Turney  Averi Hoffman  Caeden Richter 
 
Alexis Perley  Jacklynn Bruggencate Julie Zimmer  Lilly Mitchell 
 
Gracie Cosman 
 
Congratulations to these outstanding citizens and also to our Staff of the Month:                        
Mrs. Kabatoff, Mrs. LaFrance, Mme Forman, Mr. Bouvier 

We would like to extend our appreciation to 
Marty Curtis of Subway for sponsoring our 
Student of the Month Program this year!  Once 
a month each teacher will choose two or three 

Students of the Month and these students will meet with Mrs. Dykslag or 
Mrs. Rawlinson and will receive a coupon compliments of Subway!                              
Huge thank you to Boston Pizza for continuing to sponsor our 
monthly Quality Citizen lunches.    Due to Covid, Boston Pizza 
has generously changed up their program and are giving each 
Quality Citizen a certificate for an individual pizza and a pop!  
Wow, what great supporters of our school!  



Subway Students of the Month – January 2021 
 Commencing the fourth week of September and ending 

the last week of June, each homeroom teacher will select 
three or four students once a month for this student 
recognition program. 

 Students for this program will demonstrate academic excellence and/or excellent 
academic effort. 

 Students who are chosen for this program will be called to the office by the 
administration and bring with them the work for which they have been 
selected.  The student will share/discuss the work with the administration. 

 A copy of the student’s work and the student’s picture will be displayed on the 
Student of the Month boards outside the general office for the following 
month.  The student’s name will also be announced. 

 Students will receive a certificate highlighting their accomplishment and they will 
receive a gift coupon from the Student of the Month Sponsor, Subway. 

 The administration will make a Happy Call to each student’s parents/guardian 
congratulating the student  on his/her accomplishment (s). 

Bella Mckenzie 

Tomir Neumann 

Quinn Pobuda 

Holten Richter 

Richie Gladue 

Allam Salazar 

Kashlin Blacklock 

Londyn Jones 

 Rhys Malachowski 

Andie Nolan 

Bronxton Thomson 

Easton Amundson 

Rylee Wager 

Wesley Bodnar 

Jesse Burrell 

Olivia Elliott 

Aubrie Flewelling 

Kara Adamson 

Ryder Johnson 

Kenzie Sharpe 

Kortana Kelm 

Ember Bussiere 

Dylan Campbell 

Madisson Montgomery 

Duncan Krahn 

Preston Corkum 

London Yelland-Kewin 

Addison Shaw 

Lexie Schmidt 

Presley Wyse 

Jaxon Purves 

Claire Grovet 

Hayley Reid 

Wyatt Hunt 

Walker Buziak 

Luisana Rodas 

Alayah Castro 

Ava Bryan 

Ethan Saganis 

Deagan Campbell 

Iralynn MacIsaac 

Ben McEvoy 



Bullying Awareness 
As a part of our school-wide focus on kindness, Mrs. Dykslag and 
Mrs. Rawlinson will visit all Grade 5 classrooms to discuss the topic 
of bullying in February. In a series of lessons, the students learn to 
make responsible choices by: 
Changing their attitude towards the effects of bullying 
Changing their attitude towards children with differences 
Focusing on using a problem-solving approach that uses conflict 

resolution strategies 
Understanding the role of the bystander when bullying occurs 
In class, we discuss how to avoid being a target for bullies.  We will 
also review the HA, HA, SO strategies that were taught to classes in 
September. 
 

Humour  Avoid  Help  Assert Yourself  Self Talk  Own It 
As a class, we concentrate on the role of the bystander or witness in 
bullying.  We all need to speak up and care for each other.  When we 
do, we make our world a better place for everyone. 

Supporting ALL Students  

This year’s Pink Shirt Day theme is “LIFT EACH OTHER UP”, as a way to support 
bullying prevention programs in schools and our community. 

This theme fits perfectly with our school theme of “BE A LIGHT”.  Our students show 
us every day how much they care for one another. 

Pink Shirt day is a day when 
people come together by     

wearing pink shirts to show they 
are standing up against bullying. 



Program Highlights 
Student Goal Setting and Growth Conferences 
We are looking forward to having parents/guardians and 
students participate in the upcoming conferences the 
evenings of February 3 and 4th virtually. Thank you for 
your participation in these very important conferences! 

Grade Six Outdoor School Dates 
 
As a complement to the Phys. Ed program at ÉLUE, all 
grade six students have the opportunity to take part in 
our grade six Outdoor School experience. For two nights 

and three days, students will enjoy outdoor activities at Camp Evergreen 
located near Sundre, Alberta.  M. Durocher, Mme Ince and  Mr. Richter/
Ms. Marshall’s classes will attend  June 7, 8, 9 and Mrs. LaFrance, Mrs. 
Mackay-Hawkins and Mr. Rankin’s classes will attend June 9, 10, 11.  
Activities include: horseback riding, wall climbing, orienteering, canoeing, 
nature studies, animal awareness, initiative tasks plus much more. Camp 
cost is $160 per student.  Students are encouraged to earn some of the 
money needed to attend camp by assisting their family with extra 
chores. More information will be sent out in April. Watch for it! 

**It is our hope that COVID-19 regulations will allow the annual Grade 6 Camp to occur 







February 2021 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28       

Teacher’s Convention Staff PD/  
Collaboration 

DAY 

EDO 
No School 

FAMILY DAY 
No School 

 
Staff PD/  

Collaboration 
DAY 

Student Growth Conferences Mr. Epp is 
back to 
school!! 



March 2021 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 

28 29 30 31    

Virtual Joint 
School 
Council 
Meeting 
7:00  pm  

Report Cards 
go home 

Staff PD/
Collaboration 

Day 

Staff PD/
Collaboration 

Day 

SPRING BREAK 


